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September 5, 2023, City Council Meeting 

The City Council will consider the following items at their September 5 meeting: 

• the final reading of the Responsible Beverage Service Ordinance that will require community 
event organizers to follow State law in terms of responsible beverage service, rather than the 
current ordinance which is stricter than state law; 

• the first reading of an ordinance that will allow a youth commissioner on all commissions; 
• a resolution in opposition to Initiative  No. 21-0042A1, which if passed would further limit the 

City’s ability to increase taxes and fees; and 
• the purchase of one (1) police vehicle. 

For information on how to watch or participate in the meeting, and/or to view the agenda packet in its 
entirety, follow this link: September 5 City Council meeting 

Council Chamber A/V Upgrade 

Staff invited quotes from four consultants/firms for A/V solutions in the Council Chamber and received 
proposals from two.  One submittal was essentially non-responsive to the request. Rather than 
recommending the exclusive remaining proposal without comparison(s), staff is exploring more options.   

 

https://riovista-ca.granicus.com/GeneratedAgendaViewer.php?view_id=1&event_id=1963
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Land Swap with the School District 

The City is negotiating a land swap with the School District in order to provide another municipal well 
location. Options were provided to the School District. The School District relayed concerns about the cost 
of construction within the business park. City staff will review other potential options and provide a list of 
construction requirements. 

Joint Facility Use Agreement 

The City made some headway on the Joint Use Agreement with the School District. A draft was provided 
to the School District for their review on August 30, 2023. The School District will provide a response prior 
to the next 2x2 meeting.  

The City Attorney does not recommend the City be involved in the leagues’ uses of school facilities for 
liability reasons. The good news, it appears the School District is facilitating league usage of school fields 
for free if a deposit and other legal requirements are agreed to. 

Little Egbert Multi-Benefit Project Feasibility Study Presentation 

Mayor Kott and I received a presentation regarding the Little Egbert Multi-Benefit Project Feasibility 
Study. The project will improve the condition of levee infrastructure to current standards but will not 
increase the standard. There also has not been further assessment to conclude the expansion of 
permanent wetlands directly adjacent to the Rio Vista Municipal Airport will not result in increased bird 
strike hazards.  
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